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The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM by Zoe Perkins, Chairperson.   In attendance:  Jim Erwin, Deanna Stevenson), Gary Hochberg, Ellen Edman, Rick Duplissie (staff).  Agnes Garino attended as a past member to participate regarding work she did previously. Maggie Duwe, Council Liaison.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Arts Commission Minutes
Tuesday, September 1, 2020, 5:00 p.m. 
Virtual Meeting


I. CITIZEN COMMENTS
None submitted by email. None submitted at the meeting.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS (Item B, Intersection Project moved forward)
B. Intersection Project
Motion by Will Frank to change the order of the agenda to accommodate Tom Reed’s participation.  Motion passed unanimously.
Will Frank introduced Tom Reed, selected by the task force from a group of 3 artists, to design the pavement project.  Tom presented his intersection design.

The design is a “sound picture” and suggests dialogue, with interacting ripples and waves.  The project awaits final approval of the image.  The City Engineer is working with the paint manufacturer and soliciting bids for the execution. 

The raised intersection (site of graphic) is completed but there is street work to be completed nearby prior to painting the design. The current timetable for production is anticipated to be a month.  Tom left the meeting.

Will Frank moved to approve the design. There was a second from the floor.  The motion was approved unanimously.

II. APPROVAL OF July 28, 2020 MEETING MINUTES
Minor typographical error and misspelling corrections were submitted. 
Chairperson Zoe Perkins asked for unanimous consent to accept the minutes with as corrected. 


III. COMMITTEE REPORTS
Public Art 

Sculpture on the Move - Rick Duplissie reported that Kiss  
Has been fitted with a mask in support of fighting the corona virus.  All figurative public sculptures have been fitted with masks under a program by Andy Brooks of the St. Louis Arts Chamber of Commerce.

Photo Contest – Jim Erwin reported that this event could be possible in winter of 2021.
 		     
                b.  Art at the Station – Nothing to report

                c. Making Music – Gary Hochberg is looking at dates based on what the 2020 dates would have been. Gary is evaluating the possibilities for the Walker Lake Concert scheduled for October 10, 2020 as a drive-in event. This decision is not required at this meeting.   Two issues are restricting the attendance to the 50 person St. Louis County imposed limit and whether or not to commit to spending $1000 for the Rosewood Band.   Economic issues affecting revenue decline may reduce Kirkwood Electric funding for the event. Gary will report to the commission soon.

      d. Mural Project – Rick Duplissie reported that 16 banners have been installed on the fence along Post Office property visible from the PAC.  Storm damage will be repaired with stronger ties. Additional banners will be displayed inside the PAC.

e. Kirkwood Arts Foundation – There has not yet been a meeting.  Annual fundraising will begin this fall.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Gateway Foundation Sculpture Update – 

Intersection Art Project Update – moved to beginning of meeting.

Mel Bay – A task force will start to work on this project, incorporating contributions from some community members outside the Commission who have knowledge of community involvement/fundraising or direct personal knowledge of Mel Bay himself and his contributions.

Website Updated – The City of Kirkwood website has been updated.  There is an opportunity to update photos on the KAC page.
.
Future Commission Member – Will Frank will be leaving the Commission.  Commissioners are asked to contribute names for his replacement with consideration for increasing diversity on the commission.  Also, consider as possible task force members  candidates who may not have the time to serve on the commission as way to increase diversity of contributions and perspectives.

Additional item - PAC Tours – Rick reported significant public interest in touring the PAC.  Kirkwood Theater Guild will be hosting tours Tuesdays and Thursdays at 2:30.

NEW BUSINESS
Commission Board Elections – Elections are late this year due to corona virus meeting constraints. There was a discussion about whether there has ever been a Secretary position.  Ellen Edman agreed to be responsible for the minutes.
Glenda Hares moved to nominate Zoe Perkins to continue serving as Chairperson. The motion was seconded from the floor.  The motion was accepted unanimously.
There was a motion from the floor to nominate Jim Erwin as the Vice-Chair.
The motion was seconded and approved unanimously.

KPAC Parking Lot Sculpture – Rick Duplissie found a sculpture possibility for the outdoor environment of the PAC.  The artist is Sukanya Mani. The installation would consist of 5 outdoor pieces representing 5 forms of creative endeavor – dance, music, theater, creative writing, and visual arts.  
There was a discussion covering the following topics:
	Quality compared to the feature wall
	Funding source
	Price/value
How the Public Art Policy applies to this acquisition and the selection process for selecting the artist/artworks
	To what extent the project can be pursued with this artist
Rick reported that Gateway Foundation offered a piece for the Event Lawn.
There was general agreement that the policy should be explored to guide the acquisition process and whether there is a need to amend the policy.
	

Other Matters - None
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 6:25 PM.

Staff Liaison:   Rick Duplissie. Phone:  314-822-5813 Email:  duplisrr@kirkwoodmo.org

Chair:  Zoe Perkins   
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